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MALLIA'S MOMENTS 

by Fr. Joe Mallia  

 

 When Bartimaeus heard that Jesus was calling him, the 

passage in the Gospel today tells us that he threw off his 

cloak and sprang up and went to Jesus.  This cloak was a 

symbol of his life as a beggar, a social outcast, a sinner 

because of his blindness.  But Jesus called him and that 

was enough for him to cast aside the labels and the 

limitations placed upon him.  Even before the blindness was 

gone, Bartimaeus was ready to be different.  Before he was 

called, he was ready for the change! 

 

 That change in him happened because he heard the call 

coming from Jesus.  The realization of who was calling him, 

the dignity instilled in Bartimaeus because of that call 

opened up the whole world of possibilities to him.  Jesus 

does that for us.  We are so often blind to the possibilities 

that exist within ourselves.  We allow the limitations placed 

on us by others to become our reality.  I know I have done 

that in my own life.  I still struggle to overcome the past that 

I have allowed to become my present.  I know I need to 

hear Jesus call my name on a regular basis to help me cast 

off the cloak of limitations.   

 

 We need Jesus to speak our name and to call us from 

the midst of the crowd where we can so often feel 

insignificant to the world.  And maybe to the world we are 

insignificant, but we are never that to God.  So, call out to 

the Lord.  Call out with all your heart if you want to shed the 

past and if you are ready to begin to see yourself in a new 

and more life giving light.  No matter how much others 

would try to push you down, get up.  God will define my 

future, not people.  God will help me to see who I am and 

that is why I follow Jesus on the path where he leads.   

 

 Everyone else in the story stayed where they were and 

they did not hear Jesus call them because they were not 

ready to change, to cast off their past.  Let's not make that 

same mistake.  Do you want to see yourself differently?  

Do  you want to unleash the fullness of the potential within 

you?  Call on the name of the Lord and he will call you by 

name and tell you to cast off the past and then follow 

him.  God bless. 

Halloween is Wednesday 

 

 With Halloween being this Wednesday, please 

remember to watch as the kids will sometimes not be very 

careful as they cross the street.  If you are passing out 

candy and you have leftovers, drop the leftovers off at the 

parish offices so that we can send out candy grams to our 

loved ones away from home.  If you have children at 

college or in the military, make sure we have their 

updated addresses.  Please do not assume we will send 

one out to them because we did so last year.  Finally, if 

you are out on Halloween night, remember to stop by the 

rectory at St. Augustine for a treat.  Looking forward to 

seeing all the costumes.  Have fun and be safe. 

 

St. Augustine School Auction 

 

 If you wish to attend the auction, please purchase your 

tickets as soon as possible.  The auction is on Friday Nov. 

9th.  This is the major fundraiser for the school and proceeds 

help to purchase items for the school.  In the past we have 

used the money for new science lab, computers, new art 

room furniture and other projects that the school could not 

simply do on its own.  Your support of our school is very 

important and greatly appreciated.  Thank you in advance. 

 

All Saints Day - November 1st 

 

 This is a holy day of obligation and so you are expected 

to attend mass on that day.  For your convenience, we do 

have five mass between the two parishes starting at 

6:30am at St. Augustine.  Both parishes will have an 

8:00am mass because the school children will be at the 

mass at St. Augustine, and then two evening masses, one 

at both parishes.  This should provide everyone with a 

chance to get to mass.  Also for those who work in other 

areas, you may want to see if there is a mass at a parish 

near where you work.  Some parishes in more urban 

areas will even offer a noon mass to help those working in 

offices in that area.  Thank you for making your best effort 

to get to mass. 

Jesus told him, “Go your way; 

your faith has saved you.”�

Immediately he received his 

sight and followed him on the 

way.  �

Mk 10:52�

 

Holy Family 

8:00 a.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

St. Augustine 

6:30 a.m. 

8:00 a.m. 

5:30 p.m. 

 

 

Holy Day of Obligation 

Thursday, November 1, 2018 

 

Mass schedule 



Pastor:        Reverend Joseph Mallia        E-mail:  frjoe.mallia@gmail.com         Phone: (586) 727-5215 Ext. 119 

Associate Pastor:  Reverend John Nedumcheril    E-mail:  john2007usa@aol.com    Phone:  (810) 392-2056 Ext. 221 

Deacon:  Alan Gwozdz      E-Mail: dagwozdz@holyfamily-online.org     Phone: (810) 392-2056 Ext. 222 

Flock Notes: Text # 84567 and type SAHF in the text Screen for updates. 

Facebook:  http://on.fb.me/1dwYNER       Webmaster:  webmastersahf@hotmail.com 

 

Holy Family Parish 

 

79780 Main Street, Memphis, MI 48041 

Website:  http://www.holyfamily-online.org 

Email - cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org 

 

Parish Office:  810-392-2056     Fax: 810-392-2043 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

Closed for lunch 1 p.m. - 2 p.m. 

 

Bookkeeper/Parish Secretary - Barb Quigley Ext. 227 

Faith Formation Director - Susan Finley Ext. 229 

sfinley@holyfamily-online.org 

Office Manager - Catherine Wullaert Ext. 237 

Youth Ministry - Jennifer McClelland Ext. 228 

st.ahfyouthministry@gmail.com 

Director of Music Ministry - Joe Agosta  810-305-1385 

 joeyagosta@yahoo.com 

The Divine Mercy Missionary Center Ext. 246 

 

All Saints Knights of Columbus # 10501 

Grand Knight  - John Mastej      810-310-0431 

GK10501@mikofc.org 

 

Sunday Masses:   

Saturday:  4:30 p.m.     Sunday:  10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.  

 

Daily Masses:   

Tuesday:  7:00 p.m. & Friday:  8:00 a.m. 

 

8:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Tuesday:  6:30 p.m.                Saturday:  3:30 p.m. 

Or by appointment. 

 

 

 

St. Augustine School 

67901 Howard St., Richmond MI 48062 

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicschool.com  

School Office:  586-727-9365 

 

Principal - Emily Lenn          Ext. 131 

Secretary - Judy Rey          Ext. 130 

Secretary - Lisa Hunter                                       Ext. 129

Sacrament of Baptism: 

Please contact the parish office to 

schedule a baptism. It is 

recommended that parents seeking 

Baptism for their child attend two 

baptismal preparation classes.

Sacrament of Marriage:  

 

In accordance with the guidelines of the Province 

of Michigan, engaged couples must contact the 

Parish Office six months prior to the desired date 

of marriage and complete required preparation.  

Sacrament of the Sick: 

 

Notify the Parish Office 

of any need for hospital 

or home visits.  

Bulletin Submissions Deadline:  12:00 p.m. on 

Friday for the following weekend; deadline changes 

near major holidays.  Please submit electronically to: 

staugustinerichmond@comcast.net or 

cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org.  

 

Announcement deadline:  Thursday 5:00 p.m. 

68035 Main St., Richmond, MI  48062  

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicparish.org 

Email - staugustinerichmond@comcast.net 

 

Parish Office:  (586) 727-5215       Fax (586) 727-3760 

 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. and 

Monday - Thursday 1:30 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Director of Music Ministry Joe Agosta  810-305-1385 

Kaleb Leenknegt

Office of Faith Formation: (586) 727-9290 

Email:  st.augustinefaithformation@outlook.com 

Hours:  Monday - 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

             Tuesday - 9:00 am - 6:00 pm 

 

Youth Ministry-Jennifer McClelland 810 392-2056 Ext. 228 

Holy Day Masses:   

6:30 a.m., 8:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  
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November 3rd celebration and cemetery clean up at 

St. Michael Cemetery 

 

 At St. Augustine and at St. Michael Cemetery we will 

have a special mass on Saturday Nov. 3rd at 8:00 am for 

all those who have died and are buried at our 

cemetery.  Along with the Catholic Cemetery Association, 

we are offering a free burial for all those who were 

cremated but never buried.  Our local funeral homes will be 

participating and we invite any of you who have the 

cremated remains of loved ones to join us for that 

celebration.  The cremated person does not need to be 

Catholic, so spread the word to family and friends who also 

may have cremains in their home and would like to bury 

them at no cost.  We are grateful for the donation of the 

burial vault and for the donation of the opening and closing 

of the grave.  Many people are working together to make 

sure that every person who desires to have a proper burial 

may have one.  This will be followed by the fall clean up of 

the cemetery.  I hope we have a good turn out for this 

special day.  We are anticipating some 60 sets of cremains 

to be brought to church for this mass.  May all the faithfully 

departed rest in peace. Amen.  

 

Unleash the Gospel 

 

 Next weekend throughout the Archdiocese of Detroit, 

parishes will be asked to participate in a program that is 

the next step in our growing as joyful missionary 

disciples.  It is a simple step that asks each of us to 

promise to pray for six days and for five minutes per 

day.  You are asked to bring your cell phone to mass that 

weekend because we will be asked to text the word 

"gospel" to a certain number.  You will then get a video 

message each day for six days to use for your personal 

reflection.  For those who forget or do not have cell 

phone or do not text, there will be printed information for 

you.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Thank you Ethan Rhein 

 

 At Holy Family we now have a new Blessing Box 

created by Ethan Rhein as an eagle scout project.  This 

blessing box is a way for people who may feel 

uncomfortable coming to ask for food to simply walk up 

to the box and take what they need.  It also provides 

people with a way of sharing of what they have by 

putting a can of food or some noodles or some other 

food staple for others to take.  I am very proud of Ethan 

who took the time to think about the impact he could 

have in the community for others.  It is exactly what an 

eagle scout project should be and we want to 

congratulate him on his accomplishment with the Boy 

Scouts.  I want to also encourage other boys to join a 

scout troop and learn many lessons that will serve a 

lifetime.  Again, thank you and congratulations to Ethan. 

 

Youth Group  

 

 Just a reminder that there are weekly youth group 

meetings for those in grades 9 -12.  It is a good way to 

meet new people, learn more about your faith, have fun 

and participate in helping others.  I strongly urge parents 

to encourage their young people to attend the Sunday 

night meetings. 

 

Finally 

 

 The Attorney General of Michigan has asked us to let 

you know that there is a toll free hotline at 844-324-3374 

(Monday-Friday 8 am till 5 pm) to report abuse by a priest 

in connection with his investigation into abuse or possible 

cover up by officials of the catholic church.  There is also a 

website at www.michigan.gov/ag and select "Learn 

More"  in the open investigations section where you can 

send an email.  This is all in connection with his ongoing 

investigation and the bishops of all the dioceses of 

Michigan have pledged full cooperation since we have 

nothing to hide and all relevant documents have been 

turned over years ago to law enforcement in our state. 

 

Halloween Candy Gram (please print) 

Address:  

  

  

  

Name of the person  

receiving the candy gram: 

 

BRING YOUR CELL PHONE TO MASS 

Saturday November, 3 

Sunday November. 4 

6 minutes a day for 6 days could change 

your life   

World Mission Sunday 

 

Thank you for your generous response to the collection for the 

Society for the Propagation of the Faith last weekend on World 

Mission Sunday.  You may stay connected year round to the 

Pope's missions, continuing the commitment of World Mission 

Sunday, by visiting MISSIO.org. 
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PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 

The Holy Family Office will be closed 

on Friday, November 16th. Please 

make a note on your calendar.  

Parish staff members from throughout 

the Archdiocese of Detroit will be 

coming together for a retreat.   

Gallery of Saints 

November 3rd & 4th 

 

Join us as we unveil this year’s  

Gallery of Saints presented by our  

Faith Formation Students. 

 

Come and learn a bit about our amazing 

SAINTS from the children of our parishes!  

Each of our Faith Formation classes have 

chosen a saint to present.  They have 

created wonderful displays full of their 

artwork and knowledge.  Enter the Gallery of 

Saints Sweepstakes to win a prize. 

 

There is even more fun!  St. Augustine will also 

have their annual Pot Luck after the 9am Mass on 

Sunday, November 4th.  Please join us for food, 

fellowship, and fun—All Are Welcome! This does 

count toward your child’s Faith Formation 

attendance. Please see my newsletter for more 

information. 

 

Holy Family will be hosting a free family breakfast 

from 8am—10am on Sunday, November 4th and 

again—All Parish Families Are Welcome!  Faith 

Formation families, please remember that your child 

must attend the Gallery of Saints to be considered 

for perfect attendance. 

 

Join us in the parish hall at St. 

Augustine’s  

or the Life Center at Holy Family  

before and after Mass this weekend to 

view the Gallery of Saints. 

This Sunday, October 28, see if 

you can beat Alex (Leenknegt; 

not Trebek;) in a friendly game 

of Jeopardy.   

Remember, there are always prizes 

for the winners! 

Coming Soon ~ “How do Saints  

party?”  Stay tuned for details! 

Holy Family 

October 28 

November 4 

November 18 

December 9 

St. Augustine 

November 11 

December 2 

December 16 

Sunday Shenanigans  

continue at 6:30 p.m.  

♦ Dates in RED 

indicate our social 

meetings; youth in 

8th Grade are 

invited to join us! 

♦ November 25 ~ No YM 

~ HAPPY 

THANKSGIVING! 

♦ December 23 ~ NO YM 

~ MERRY CHRISTIMAS! 

♦ December 30 ~ No YM 

~ HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

♦ February 16-17 ~ 

Rainbow Youth 

Conference. 

 

Contact Jennifer, 

Jessica, or Alex @ 

st.ahfyouthministry

@gmail.com  

or (810) 392-2056 

Ext. 228 

with questions, 

comments and 

concerns! 

TODAH & SHABACH  

of the Web 

 

Have you wondered what 

this means?? “Todah and 

Shabach” are Hebrew words 

meaning “to shout or to 

address with a loud voice;” 

according to definitions from 

the WWW (World Wide 

Web)!  Have you checked 

out our links to those on the 

WWW who are shouting in a 

loud voice, and  

praising and trusting that 

God will deliver?! Here are a 

few more…..enjoy! 

 

“Christ Calls You to 

Mission…” 

~ Word on Fire ~ Bishop 

Barron 

https://youtu.be/

Modb0SR97lU  

 In Jesus’ name, Amen.   

 

“Holy Water” ~  

Ed Prosek 

https://youtu.be/

kzoXDoQF-SA 

Fall Back! 

Day Light Savings Time Ends. 

November 4, 2018 


